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FEBRUARY 28, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, February 28, 2017 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.  Also attending was Auditor January Roush, Deputy Auditor Bobbie Abel, County Attorney J. David Lett, Recorder Rhonda Sanders, Sheriff Travis Roush, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Josh Hughett, Martin County Journal and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:43pm. Due to the length of the Executive Session held prior, the Commissioner meeting was called to order later than scheduled.  

The minutes from the regular meeting of February 14, 2017 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Recorder Rhonda Sanders presented a Memorandum of Understanding with Corporation Service Company (CSC) for approval.   CSC allows for the Electronic Recording of documents.  County Attorney Lett had no legal objections.  The program will be at no cost to the county.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Memorandum of Understanding with Corporation Service Company.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his two-week work schedule.  He gave an update on the gradall repair.  Superintendent Padgett gave condolences to the Grady Key Family and the family of Bettye Norris, who was a past Highway Clerk.  An issue with Hawcreek Bridge and DNR was discussed.   The Commissioners invited Indiana Landmarks to the next Commissioner’s meeting to discuss the removal of Bridge #21, an old iron bridge near Mt. Olive Road.  He also gave an update on Bridge #12 repair.  The department will be advertising for an Operator with a CDL license and for part-time summer help.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve a Resolution to allow for an employee to receive an additional 4.5 days of vacation pay.    Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Sheriff Travis Roush reported there are currently 58 inmates, 3 being DOC.  The changeover to LED lighting is almost complete.  Sheriff Roush also discussed an issue with the one of the garage doors at the Security Center.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve a designated parking space for the Sheriff’s Department in front of the courthouse at the corner of Main and 2nd Street.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Auditor Roush will order a sign for the parking space.   Also he will be interviewing prospective Animal Control Officers later in the month.  

Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance Director, informed the Commissioners he is currently working on several new projects.  The Solar Power Plant at Crane is active.  

Auditor Roush informed the Commissioners that Courtney Hughett has agreed to assist her in setting up a county website.  This will save the county approximately $1,500, with only a $130 year service fee.    

Auditor Roush and Deputy Auditor Bobbie Abel presented the TimeClock Plus v7 software program for approval.  The software would cost $12,729 plus an annual maintenance fee of $5,508.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the TimeClock Plus v7 agreement for $12,729, pending Council approval of the funds.  Commissioner made the second.  President George was opposed.  The motion passed 2-1.  A discussion followed on the new program.  
Auditor Roush updated the Commissioners on the Commissioner’s Room renovation project.  She presented quotes vendors for the removal of wallpaper and painting, flooring, ceiling tiles and a new sink and storage for in the employee’s bathroom.  Funds for the project are available in the Cumulative Capital Development Fund.   Auditor Roush will move forward with the project.  Lindsey Construction will begin the front door project as soon as the Jury Trial is over.  
Auditor Roush also informed the Commissioners that she is close to calculating taxes and is expecting on time billing.  Property Tax due dates are May 10, 2017 and November 13, 2017.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:27pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, March 14, 2017 at 5:30pm.  
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